CIT Minutes

Monday, December 16, 2013

3:20 p.m. Room #22


Old Business
Library Rotation: Ms. Valencia did send out an informational email about changing the library rotation from 2 weeks to 3 week rotation.  This is to allow for time to complete work that was previously done by the library aide.  This will also allow a chance for those classes that are cancelled to have a greater opportunity to make the date up.  This will also give back some time to the classroom teachers.  Ms. Valencia will be seeing 19 classes per 3 week rotation.  The vote was called for changing to a 3 week rotation:  5th yes, 4th yes, 3rd yes, 2nd yes, 1st absent, K yes.  

PTA Performance Times:  The vote for keeping the time from 6-7 p.m.:  K yes, 1 absent, 2nd yes, 3rd yes, 4th pending, 5th yes
New Business

Book of the Month:  Ms. Anderson would like for representatives to go back to their grade levels to seek input on doing a book of the month activity for students.  Each classroom would receive one book to be read out loud by the teacher.  Then each teacher would choose an activity to do that coincides with the book.  Ms. Valencia suggested that classes could pair up and sign up for an extra time in the library to complete this.  A menu of activities would be provided for the teachers to choose from.  This would only apply to the Reading/Language Art teacher for those that are departmentalized.  The school would purchase the books for the classes.  Ms. Valencia also suggested that “ebooks” could be purchased that would allow access to the book online and for as many people/students as possible.  This would take place next school year.

Reading Award:   A suggested was made by parent that would reward/award the student that reads the most.  One program is Accelerated Reader because it has built in tests.  The library set up would have to change; each book would have to be labeled and leveled.  Ms. Valencia feels like it is restrictive on a level basis.  It does not allow students to test at a higher level.  Ms. Brockhoff commented that her son started to limit himself to books that were only on the AR list.  Mr. Alvarado suggested that a reading log be given out school wide.  The parents would be more involved because they would have to do an activity with their child at home.  Students should be reading everyday for at least 10 minutes.  Ms. Anderson wants to tie this into the awards ceremonies at the end of the year.  Another suggestion is producing a rubric that would allow the students to see what they need to do to earn a type of award.  This could be broken down per grade level.  Please take this back to your grade level and get feedback

Mock Results:  Ms. Brockhoff will send you a template that will go home to inform the parents about the results and the intervention that they will be recommended for to include dates for Saturday school.  The sheet will also include a permission slip.  K-2 interventions will continue to be pull outs during the day.  Interventions for 3-5 will continue afterschool.

Open Forum:  Nothing:

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
